BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

TOWN OF SUTTON REGULAR MEETING JULY 25, 2017

Meeting Location: Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C

Members Present: John Silverberg, William Fredericks, Ken Malo, Jr., Diane Miller, Tammi Marois

Staff Present: Cheryl Rawinski, Judy Bater

Absent: None

Guest/s Present: None

Call to Order: John Silverberg opened the regular meeting of the Board of Health at 7:01 PM..

Approve Minutes: Tabled

Department Update: Cheryl informed the Board that Subway has closed and Sutton Wine and Liquors has been closed. Animal complaints in Manchaug in regards to farm animals on property that does not belong to the party. Ed Mansfield did round up some chickens and secured a loose dog. No more large animals. Received a few complaints regarding free ranging guinea hens on Burbank Road. John did make a site visit and did see the hen's right on the steps of the complainant's porch and in their back yard. John said they should not be on someone else's property/deck. Cheryl did not see the hens. Bill mentioned that he does see them all the time in the road and on his own property. After much discussion, the board decided to send a certified 30 day order to correct letter to keep the hens in his own yard. Cheryl stated she has received complaints regarding bad chicken at Market 32. Cheryl sent Ray to inspect. Also, an issue with a dog on the premises. Should have a posted sign regarding no pets allowed. Service dogs are allowed as per State guidelines. The complainant asked about the policy of the store and the clerk stated she did not know the policy. Ray made a site visit and told them a sign was required. Cheryl stated that, Kurt, the Manager who was there when they first opened is no longer there and he was very responsive and easy to work with. Cheryl and Ray both thought the level of cooperation from Market 32 was lacking and she invited them to the next meeting. Cheryl also stated that many complaints regarding Market 32 were on social media. Flu vaccine will be arriving in a couple weeks. John asked about reimbursement and Cheryl said checks come in and we take what we get. The School completed an asbestos abatement mediation last week. Master Medical Solution report was provided to all Board members for their review. Mosquito spraying requests are frequent. Cheryl spoke to Tim Deschamps of CMMCP and got a price for 2018 of \$79,000.00. This is not in our budget. We do receive HAHN alerts

that mosquitos in the Worcester area have been caught that carry WNV. Cheryl attended a Tic conference and stated Deet is a good repellant and many other products are out there, such as clothing with Deet imbedded into the fabric. Cheryl currently has about 30 cases of tic borne illnesses in the communities that she covers. Cheryl mentioned the dangers of the Lone Star Tic. Kenny mentioned a facility on Cape Cod that tests for tic borne illness and he believed the cost to be around \$600.00. Cheryl stressed protection and check yourself for tics. Judy has been busy finishing up permits for Tobacco, Food and Rubbish and fiscal year end.

Local Upgrades/Variances: None

Jim Malley Local Upgrade Approvals – Review:

32 Sibley Road – Tabled 28 Burbank Road – Tabled

Other Business: None

Old/New Business: John explained to Diane that he did witness power washing at Harback Road and spoke with the LSP, Ben Gould who stated that they have all of the permits required and this is legitimate.

Follow up in TCE in Water: John asked if we should be testing anything else in this area that may be associated with TCE, like some type of sister contaminant, if needed. The office will call Jim and DEP.

Motion to Adjourn at 7:39 PM: Ken Malo – Seconded Tammi Marois - Unanimous - Approved.

John Silverberg, Chairman

William Fredericks, Vice Chairman

Diane Miller, Member

Tammi Marois, Member

Ken Malo, Jr., Member